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Christine M. Griffin, nominated by President George W. 
Bush on July 28, 2005, and unanimously confirmed by 
the U.S. Senate, was sworn in on January 3, 2006, to 

serve the remainder of a five-year term expiring July 1, 2009. As a member of the 
Commission, Ms. Griffin participates with the other Commissioners on all matters which 
come before the Commission, including the development and approval of enforcement 
policies, authorization of litigation, issuance of Commissioners' charges of 
discrimination, and performance of such other functions as may be authorized by law, 
regulation, or order. 
 
Since joining the Commission, Ms. Griffin has been vocal in her support of increasing 
diversity in the federal workforce, as well as promoting greater efficiency and fairness in 
the federal EEO process. She has also been a strong advocate for women's rights and 
the rights of individuals with disabilities. Notably, in June 2006 Ms. Griffin launched the 
LEAD Initiative - Leadership for the Employment of Americans with Disabilities - to 
address the significant under-employment of individuals with severe disabilities in the 
federal government.  
 
Prior to joining the Commission, Ms. Griffin worked extensively in labor and employment 
law positions in both the public and private sectors. Most recently, she served as the 
Executive Director of the Disability Law Center in Boston from 1996 to 2005. Prior to 
that, Ms. Griffin served from 1995 to 1996 as an Attorney Advisor to the former Vice 
Chair of the EEOC, Paul M. Igasaki, advising him on legal matters and policy issues. 
Ms. Griffin is also a Vietnam-Era Veteran of the U.S. Army, serving on active duty from 
1974-1977. 
 
A native of Boston, Ms. Griffin received her undergraduate degree from the 
Massachusetts Maritime Academy in 1983. Ms. Griffin received her law degree from the 
Boston College Law School, and was awarded the prestigious Skadden Arps Fellowship 
upon graduation. In December 2005, Ms. Griffin was selected as one of the nation's 
eleven "Lawyers of the Year" by Lawyers Weekly USA newspaper. 
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